

## Lake Hadlock Association Board Meeting

April 7, 2018 9am Bobbi's house

Attendees: Kathy Stachnick, Tim Stachnick, Bobbi Moskos, J.T. Cashman, Bob Bishop, Bill Bailey, and Penny Gould

Landowner's Guide booklet: Bill passed around of an example from Paradox Lake . Several lakes have a similar framework. Bill has been in contact with Washington County Soil and Water Conservation (Colena Alderidge).

To Do: Bill will followup with a May meeting with them to see how to set one up for our lake.

Fish Survey: Tim states that Margeret Murphy will be on the lake either May 31 or June 1 to conduct a fish community assessment. We will provide boats and people help.

To Do: Tim will find out the max. number of helpers.

NYSFOLA conference May 4 –May 5. A discussion was held about past conferences and their usefulness. Bill made a motion to fund the commuter fee for board members willing to go. The Board should also cover Hannah and Joe if the Town does not. Seconded by J.T.. All were in favor.

To Do: Tim will fill out the registration for Joe, Hanna, J.T., Sal, Cathy, Bill, Bobbi, and Penny to attend. JT will do the CSLAPP training.. Everyone attending should go to the NYSFOLA website and review the schedule of sessions.

Hallwear: Bob asked Kathy if there had been any monies received from the December sales. A discussion was held about how easy this program has been.

To Do: Bob will contact Hallwear about the last sales monies and set up a summer sale block.

Buoys: Bill hopes that they can be back in the water for Memorial weekend and a discussion was held on getting gps coordinates on them.

To Do; Tim will communicate with Cathy about getting them in, and ask Sal to get their gps coordinates.

Treasury: Kathy states that the balance is \$18,498.68. She shared recent expenditures of insurance and memberships.

Water Sampling: Tim conducted a discussion on continuing to do what was done last summer to check for phosphorus and E Coli. Bob made a motion that we do this program again this year. Bill seconded. All in favor.

To Do: Tim will talk with Sal and Darrien Freshwater Institute to set this up for summer 2018.

Hand harvesting: Bill states that Joe has located another company to continue this program for summer 2018.

Summer Socials: Bill tabled this discussion for our next meeting. The boat parade has been a large hit and we hope Tina will continue to coordinate.

Annual Meeting: The date will be July 7 this year. July 4 falls on Wednesday.

Membership: Topic for the mailing were discussed. Info on Hallwear sale, annual meeting, fish community assessment, 2017 water tests results, and thank yous /recognition of contributions from Kathy Matier and Cologero family.

To Do: Penny will work on this with the goal of having it mailed in late May/early June.

Painting harvester: Tim will be meeting this month with Rozelle to get a cost for painting the harvester. This would be done after this season. Who pays for this has not been decided.

**Next Meeting: Saturday, May 26 9am Stachnicks—  
3222 Eastside Way**